MINUTES

Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting 

2 March 2006
At 7.30pm in the Village Hall
Item One

Attendance and Apologies
1.
Attendance.

Shirley Slade

Chairman
Kevin Sherrard
Vice Chairman


Christine Fox



Ian Flack


Bill Leung



Jackie Buckle


David Garnsworthy






Martyn Underdown
Clerk

2 members of the public.
2.
Apologies.






Ken Maddock

MDC

Item Two

Minutes of the Meeting [2 Feb 06]
3.
There is 1 correction.
At paragraph 2 Ken Maddock had not forwarded apologies.
4.
There are 2 amendments.  At Paragraph 23 insert in heading “ ..of PC Meetings.”  and at paragraph 47 insert in line 1 “..attending a SALC workshop..”.
5.
The meeting was adjourned.
Item Three

Contributions and Questions from the Public
6.
Mr Walter gave some background to the planning application for Hambush Farm giving councillors the reasons for the delays incurred in this project and why now there was a need for a new application.  His comments were noted.
7.
The meeting was re-convened.
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Item Four

Actions Arising from Minutes [2 Feb 06]
8.
2/9/04.1 – Clerk.  Letter in Support of New Speed Limits.  Highways Agency progressing as per letter dated 26 Jan 06.
Action 2/9/04.1 – Clerk.  Letter in Support of New Speed Limits.  
9.
1/9/05.5 – Clerk.  Request Repairs to the Footway at Mill Leat.  The Highways Agency is still investigating.

Action 1/9/05.5 – Clerk.  Request Repairs to the Footway at Mill Leat.  
10.
6/10/05.6 – Clerk.  War Memorial Ownership.  The Clerk has received a detailed letter from Mrs. Caroline Jones of Chubb Bulleid outlining 2 options: the Possessory Title or a Land Registry Grant of Title on the basis that the deeds have been lost.  Given that the land in question is enclosed and there has been no dispute of ownership the former is preferred.  A detailed plan of the area has been forwarded and work progresses.
Action 6/10/05.6 – Clerk.  War Memorial Ownership.  
11.
6/10/05.7 – Clerk.  Progress Repairs to War Memorial.  The chairman noted that during the cleaning process the turf has been damaged and Forsey’s have agreed to re-turf the affected areas.
Action 6/10/05.7 – Clerk.  Progress Repairs to War Memorial.  
12.
6/10/05.9 – Clerk.  To Purchase a New Name Sign.  This has been completed and an invoice is expected.








Action Complete.

13.
 1/1/06.6 – Clerk.  To Progress Publication of the WtB Booklet.  Work has begun identifying advertisers and entrants.  Bill Leung volunteered to be the lead councillor on this subject. 
Action 1/1/06.6 – Clerk.  To Progress Publication of the WtB Booklet.  
14.
2/2/06.1 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision on West Town Farm.  Done.








Action Complete.

15.
2/2/06.2 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision on Dairy Barn.  Done.








Action Complete.

16.
2/2/06.3 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision on Myrtle House.  Done.








Action Complete.
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Item Four [contd]

Actions Arising from Minutes [2 Feb 06]

17.
2/2/06.4 – Clerk.  To Progress Preparations for Annual Parish Meeting.  The chairman received all ideas for agenda items and she will publish this with the calling notice in due time.







 Action Complete.
18.
2/2/06.5 – Clerk.  To Ask Highways Agency to Replace Sign in Church Walk.  The Highways Agency [Mr. Tetlow] and MDC [Mr. Finney] have the matter in hand.  They are contacting the owner of Hopscotch House as are the PCC, to effect the replacement of the road sign and the PCC notice board.  
Action 2/2/06.5 – Clerk.  To Ask Highways Agency to Replace Sign.
19.
2/2/06.6 – Chairman.  
To Consider Further Electoral Review Document.  Having examined the document it was concluded that there will be no changes to parishes but there may be to the District level of local government.  The subject was on the Area Board agenda this same evening.  







Action Complete.
Item Five

Planning Matters 

20.
115251/005 – Ash View Farm Refusal Notice.  Councillors were informed of MDC’s Refusal Notice and of the letter to the applicant regarding enforcement.
21.
085989/001 – Replace Single Storey with Two Storey Extension – Cox’s Cottage.  There were no objections from councillors.  The Chairman proposed and Bill Leung seconded the proposal to recommend approval.  Carried unanimously.
Action 2/3/06.1 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision – Cox’s Cottage.
22.
076875/012 – Change of Use to Single Dwelling – Hambush Farm.  The Chairman declared a prejudicial interest and left the meeting for this item.  
23.
This work did not affect the external view of the property nor did it affect the listed building status.  However, the application concerned a change of status of a building outside the development area of the village therefore councillors wished the new residential dwelling to be retained as part of the whole property and not be sold separately.  With these provisos Kevin Sherrard proposed and Christine Fox seconded the proposal to recommend approval.  Carried unanimously.
Action 2/3/06.2 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision – Hambush Farm.
24.
019687/004 – Myrtle House.  Approval to Change Size of Windows.  Councillors were informed of MDC’s decision.
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Item Five [contd]

Planning Matters 

25.
076886/035 – Flower & Hayes.  Change Industrial Unit F to 2 Units in Detached Block.  There was a lengthy debate on the impact this change might have on the whole development as well as the reasoning behind the application, which included Flower & Hayes response to the Planning Inspectorate’s Appeal Decision on application 030.  Councillors concluded that the increase in footprint by approximately 30% and the effect of detaching Unit F from the other 2 units in the block would make for the large Unit F to be out of place in this development.  Additionally, it was considered that the sub-division of the new Unit F into two might not be commercially viable and thus defeat the need for light industrial units on this mixed development.
26.
Furthermore, councillors were minded to recall that the original plan has 2 blocks of 3 light industrial units and this would continue to be in the best interests of the overall development.
27.
Christine Fox proposed and Kevin Sherrard seconded that the council recommend refusal of this application on the grounds stated above and that the general observation be made regarding the efficacy of the original overall plan for light industrial units.  Carried 6 for and 1 against..
Action 2/3/06.3 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision – Unit F.
28.
118308/000 – Internal Alterations at Blackberry Farmhouse.  All but one councillor had studied the application and of those, none had any objections.  Shirley Slade proposed and Christine Fox seconded that the council recommend approval, noting that this appeared to be a great improvement on the property.  Carried 6 votes for with 1 abstention.
Action 2/3/06.4 – Clerk.  To inform MDC of Council’s Decision – Blackberry Farmhouse.
29.
004708/006 – The Old Shop.  Councillors had agreed the previous 005 application.  This 006 application made a change to the balcony and all agreed that this appeared a further improvement to the scheme.  Kevin Sherrard proposed and Shirley Slade seconded that the council recommend approval of the application.  Carried unanimously.
Action 2/3/06.5 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision – The Old Shop.
Item Six

Financial Items

30.
Cheques for Signature.
SALC Workshop 23 Feb 06 - £15.00.  Agreed.
Playpark Emergency Safety Items - £40.28 [inc. VAT].  Agreed.
Rent of Village Hall 2 Mar 06 - £8.00.  Agreed.
Stationery Supplies from Consortium - £74.50 [inc. VAT].    Agreed.
31.
VAT Return.  A claim for VAT £201.84 expended between April 04 to Feb 06 has been forwarded.  [Post Meeting Note – sum credited to bank].
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Item Seven, County Council Report and Item Eight, District Council Report
32.
Ken Maddock was attending an Area Board meeting and could not attend.
Item Nine

Village Hall and Playing Field Trust
33.
Jackie Buckle reported that the Moviola evenings were a success and that they will be restarted in the autumn.  A Save the Children Ball is planned.  As a word of caution, furniture/equipment was being removed from the hall without permission.  There are procedures if loans are required and people were asked to follow them.
Item Ten

Website
34.
There was evidence that this site was being accessed and used as expected.  Updates continue as and when required.
Item Eleven

Playpark
35.
The next working party meeting will be 8 March.  A quote from Quadron for work in the playpark has been received and forwarded to the working group.  A draft of the Transfer Document has been received from Chubb Bulleid.
36.
MDC has made repairs to the fence and cleared the ditch.  They will instruct their contractor to repair the ruts in the grass.
Item Twelve
Items at Chairman’s Discretion
37.
The problems of dangerous parking opposite Burnetts Lane have been addressed.
38.
New rules have been introduced that demand all councils have panels to address grievances from employees.  Composition of these panels will be addressed at the Annual Parish Meeting on the 4 May 2006.  The mandatory election of a new chairman and allocation of oversight duties by councillors on specific topics will also be addressed.  The Clerk will provide a draft list of all of these items for the next meeting in April.
Action 2/3/06.6 – Clerk.  Draft Preparations for the Annual Parish Council Meeting.
Item Thirteen
Items from Councillors
39.
Recent incidents in the village were discussed.  It was emphasised that council meetings are public meetings on record and will follow published agendas.  All decisions are corporate decisions once the minutes are approved.
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40.
Kevin Sherrard has completed his analysis of the MDC surveys sent to a sample of people throughout the District.  Some questions were difficult to accept given that they referred to topics on which MDC has decided not to pursue within rural areas.  He proposed and the Chairman seconded that the Clerk inform MDC of the council’s disquiet on this matter.  Carried unanimously.  Kevin Sherrard agreed to draft such a letter.
Action 2/3/06.7 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Opinion – Surveys.
41.
The recurrence of the excessive parking on a dangerous bend was highlighted on the footway in Martin Street.  The Clerk was asked to pass copies of the previous correspondence to the PCSO for action.
Action 2/3/06.8 – Clerk.  Forward Correspondence to PCSO – Parking.
42.
It was reported that noisy low flying exercises were taking place very close to residential areas.  Noting that there were routines in place to “spread the misery” and that these may not recognise the growth of new dwellings since instigation, he asked if a review of the approved sites for this training could be undertaken.
Action 2/3/06.9 – Clerk.  To Investigate the Areas for Low Flying Training.
Item Fourteen
Information Items from the Clerk
43.
The Highways Agency [Mr. Tetlow] has acknowledged the absence of the black and white chevrons at Tootle Bridge and has contacted his contractors to have them replaced.

44.
SCC has changed all its contact numbers.  A list of the new numbers was passed to councillors.

45.
MDC has asked parishes for suitable sites for plastic bottle banks.  Councillors confirmed that they could not identify any suitable site in the village.  
Action 2/3/06.8 – Clerk.  To Inform MDC of Council’s Decision – Bottle Banks.
46.
A letter acknowledging our report on traffic safety in Ham Street has been received, dated 15 Feb, stating what the Highways Agency plans to do.  This includes the provision of new speed restriction signs in the area.
47.
A letter has been received from MDC informing the council of MDC’s plans to form a Planning Enforcement Team.  An information pack will be produced and feedback provided on any investigation underway in the parish.  The first such letter has been received and it acknowledges that they are investigating the obstructions at Catalpa, Ham Street, following a complaint.

48.
The planting of saplings at the Wessex Water site at Mill Leat is now complete.
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49.
Somerset Strategic Partnership has published its Somerset Economic Strategy, together with an executive summary.  This was made available to councillors.
50.
The Parishes Information Bulletin for March contains the following information.
A Voluntary Sector Forum will take place on 17 March.
There will be a Neighbourhood Policing Presentation on 23 March.
The new Mendip Local Development Framework will be discussed at a workshop in April.
Mendip District parishes now have a councillor appointed as the Parishes’ Councillor Contact.  Her name is Elizabeth John.
Item Fifteen
Date of the Next Meeting
51.
The next meeting will be on 6 April at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  This is the calling notice for that meeting.
52.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 10.10pm.
SIGNED [image: image1.jpg]


Date    6 April 2006.
Shirley Slade, Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council
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